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reported (1,2). 
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for the involvement of the immune system in the 
Feline Infectious Peritonitis (FIP) have been 

A major role is attributed to the macrophage, the 
not the only target cell of FIP Virus (FIPV) in 

----FIPV has been propagated in vitro in several organ and cell 
cultures of feline origin, e.g-.- the FCWF cell line (felis catus 
whole foetus) (3). These cells are able to phagocytose latex and 
carbon particles and stain strongly positive for aspecific 
esterases. Fc receptors are present on their membrane. They can 
therefore be identified as macrophage-like. FIPV grows readily in 
FCWF cells but more than 99% of the infectivity is cell-associated 
at 15 hours postinfection when cytopathological effects (syncytia) 
are pronounced. By immunofluorescence, granular accumulations of 
viral antigen could first be detected on cell membranes by 16 
h.p.i. Surface labeling with 125'1 followed by immunoprecipitation 
and SDS-PAGE analysis revealed a protein pattern as shown in 
Fig.l. Antiserum against FIPV recognized four proteins with 
apparent molecular weights of 225.5, 175, 138, and 25 K (lane a). 
No corresponding proteins were seen in mock-infected control cells 
(lane c) nor were they precipitated by normal cat serum in 
infected (lane b) or in mock-infected cells (lane d). When 
detergent disrupted, FIPV infected cells were labeled an 
additional protein of 44 K (lane e) was recognized and a protein 
of 34 K which was also seen in mock-infected cells (lane g). The 
larger proteins (225.5 K, 175 K and 138 K) are considered as the 
peplomer protein and its precursors, respectively. The 
intracellular 44 K protein can be identified as the nucleoprotein 
on the basis of its molecular weight as determined recently in 
electro blotting experiments of gradient purified FIPV; the 25 K 
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protein corresponds to the envelope protein (3). 
Expression of viral antigen on the cell membrane may be an 

important f actor in the immune pathogenesis of FIP (1,2). Immune 
mediated lysis of infected cells may be of particular pathogenic 
importance since surface expression of FIPV antigens is seen late 
in infection when virus progeny is already formed. The activity of 
the complement system is reduced in terminal FIP cases, possibly 
as a result of its activation during antibody mediated lysis of 
viral antigen-bearing cells. A pronounced increase in T 
lymphocytes is also seen which may be an indication of enhanced 
direct lymphocyte-mediated cytotoxicity. 

Figure 1. 
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